March 26, 2013

Dear Editor,
We appreciate the comments of the reviewers of our paper: “Hepatotoxicity associated with glucosamine and chondroitin sulfate in patients with chronic liver disease”. In preparing the new version we have taken into account all the suggestions and criticisms raised by the reviewers.
Reviewer 1:

Major points:

1. The clinical course of the two patients with suspected liver injury associated to glucosamine or chondroitin sulphate was already mentioned in the manuscript (second paragraph of the Results section). In both cases the level of serum transaminases returned to values similar to those the patients had before the intake of these supplements. Both had chronic hepatitis C, and consequently serum transaminases did not became normal following glucosamine withdrawal, as commonly occur in drug induced liver injuries occurring in healthy people.

2. The two reported cases were identified after reviewing the clinical charts of the 32 patients who acknowledged to have been treated with glucosamine or chondroitin sulphate In the two patients, concurrent infection due to another virus (hepatitis A, hepatitis B and cytomegalovirus) or treatment with other drugs had been excluded by appropriate serological tests and by interviewing the patients, respectively. This information has now been included in the Results (page 4).
3. The incidence rates of hepatotoxicity induced by herbal and other supplements are unknown, as are the rates of drug-induced liver injury (DILI).  In this particular case of glucosamine hepatotoxicity, we can suggest that overt hepatotoxicity should be very uncommon, taking into account the high number of consumers of these supplements. However, probably most cases of asymptomatic mild liver injury induced by drugs or dietary supplements may be overlooked, since no blood tests are systematically assessed in people under treatment. Furthermore, it is likely that mild cases are not reported, even if they are recognized. 
4. Patients with chronic liver disease with further liver injury associated with glucosamine were selected for this investigation. None of the other six cases with DILI associated with glucosamine or chondroitin sulphate had a previous liver disease. Thus, we have no basis to suggest that chronic liver disease predispose to liver injury induced by these supplements.

Minor points:

1. We have looked for the additives contained in the supplements taken by our patients. None of these additives, aspartame, sorbitol, polietilenglicol and citric acid, have been reported as a cause of hepatic damage. A comment on this has been included in the Discussion (page 7).

Reviewer 2:

Table 1 has been deleted.

We would like to thank the Editors and the reviewers for the interesting issues raised and hope that the manuscript is now suitable for publication in the World Journal of Gastroenterology.

Sincerely yours

Miguel Bruguera
